Safety/Athletics/Transportation Report-February 2025

Safety:  We are continuing with our monthly safety drills.  We are tweaking and fine tuning based on different needs and circumstances.  Grandview in particular needs constant changing due to the various construction projects happening.  With the classrooms moving back to the second floor, we have had to adjust our routing for fire drills as well as placement for severe weather.  The Grandview staff has done a good job of being flexible and adjusting.  We did not have any stop tip line reports in the last 30 days.  It is on our website and signs are posted throughout the building if anyone has something to report.  We continue to work closely with our police and fire partners to ensure the safety of our students and staff.

Athletics:  Winter sports of boys’ and girls’ basketball are in the final stretch of their seasons.  The girls won the Division 3 Conference Championship as well as the conference tournament.  They will be the three seed in the district tournament and play Newport Central Catholic at 6pm on Feb 25 at Newport Central Catholic.  The boys team lost in the semifinals of the conference tournament which was played at Villa Madonna.  They will be the four seed in the district tournament and will play Dayton at 7:45 on Feb 24 at Newport Central Catholic.  Senior day for boys’ basketball and the cheer squad is taking place on Feb 15 at 2pm.  The girls’ basketball senior night is happening Feb 17 at 7pm.  Indoor track is having a good winter season with two school records already being set.  Marcelo Herald in the 60-meter hurdles and Jaylah Dowell in the triple jump.

Transportation:  Our transportation routes are all running smoothly.  We are currently transporting to and from the following locations:  Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Preschool, and we are driving home from ATC.  We do have a new bus ordered and are just waiting on delivery. Districts close to us who ordered buses around the time we did are starting to receive theirs, so we are hoping ours arrives soon.  New bus delivery across the state has been very slow for the past 24-30 months.  We have enlisted Campbell County buses and drivers to help with field trips.  There is a cost associated with this, but it is a lot more cost effective than using charter buses.  Our boys’ basketball team and indoor track team have been using our new vans on a regular basis.  This has eased our burden of having buses down and very few drivers.
